reeseville.com

RN

Reeseville Review

December 2020

lemergency phone,

| please leave a detailed
| voicemail.

| Leave your name, a

| callback number and

ithe complaint.

| If a detailed message is
inot left, the issue may
inot be resolved.

i Phone: (920) 927-5272
|Fax: (920) 927-1745

%
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Village ot Reesev
The Village of Reeseville Board meet-
ings are held on the 2nd Thursday of
each month beginning at 6:30 p.m.
Public comments are heard for the first
15 minutes of each meeting. All Village
residents are welcome. If you wish to
add something to the agenda please
contact the Village Clerk. Meeting
minutes will be printed in this newslet-
ter, however they are not official until
approval at the following monthly
meeting.

The Village Clerk, Christine Abell, is
available to help residents with any
village business such as utility or tax
payments and ordinance inquires. She
is available by appointment, 9-4
Monday-Friday. Please reach out to
her if you need assistance. (608) 575
3097

ReesevilleClerk@gmail.com

Winter Snow Regulations
Street parking is prohibited 11/15-4/15

®

- 5 ®

lle Housekeeping

between 2am-6am. Tickets will be
issued. Please also keep sidewalks
clear of snow and salted. It is against
village ordinance to purposeful-

ly dispense or move snow onto an
adjoining property without the own-
€rs permission.

Tax Bills

Bills will be mailed around the mid-
dle of the month. The Clerk-
Treasurer will have temporary office
hours at the Village Hall; 206 S.
Main Street for tax payments and
dog licenses every Wednesday from
9am-1pm beginning December 23
and ending January 27th. Cash pay-
ments are accepted but must be exact
change, checks are preferred.

Dog Licenses

Applications will be sent out with the
tax bills and can be found online at
https://reeseville.com/dog-licenses/
or at the library.

To submit and article or
advertisement please email

reesevillereview@gmail.com :

--------------------------------

The advertisements and
articles included in this
newsletter are at the dis-
cretion of the editor, but
do not necessary express
the views of the Village or
the editor.

2020 has been referred to as a dumpster fire of a year, so it is fitting that
Reeseville is going to begin 2021 with a new trash disposal company,
Badgerland Disposal. This change means the following:

-Trash collection day will be Tuesday.
-Recycling will be picked up every other week.
-We will receive a cart for trash and one for recy-

clables.

-Bulk waste will be collected once/month, we are

each allowed one item.

-Badgerland will collect electronics, batteries and

tires!
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Aﬂﬁgg‘b@g? 2021 Garbage and Recycling Calendar

poop e i Village of Reeseville

Phone: 608-580-0580
Website: www badgerlanddisposal.com

Email: townservice@badgerlanddisposal.com

Garbage will be collected weekly. Recycling will be collected every other week.
Days in RED are your garbage and recycling weeks. Days in GREY are your garbage only weeks.
Holidays on a weekday: Service will be delayed one day.

Service Day: Tuesday
JANUARY FEERUARY MARCH APRIL
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Bulk pick-up policy: You are allowed ONE bulk item per month on your designated day. Tires {must be off the nim}: We can take up to two
per month, masmum of 8 per year / househaold). Pleass call 808-580-0580 or email townservice@badgerlanddizposat.com if you have any
guestions regarding bulk pickup service.
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Reeseville Fire Department Receives
Two Equipment Grants!

The Reeseville Fire Department recently received a Wi DNR matching grant to purchase a new skid
unit for our UTV. This unit was purchased for $9.045 of which the DNR will cover $4,500; the
remainder of the costs were covered by the Reeseville Fire Service Corporation through fundraising
and the Reeseville Rural Town Group through the sale of the old skid unit

This new skid unit will allow us more versatility in its capability to carry a rescue basket to retrieve and
rescue persons. Verses our old skid unit, the new skid unit has larger foam and water tanks. a larger
pump & engine, electric start, electric rewind hose reel and an equipment storage area.

The Reeseville Fire Department also recently received a $2,000 grant from Compeer Financial's .
Fund for Rural America to purchase a rescue basket (Stokes) package, Sawzall, batteries and
blades.

This equipment will allow the Fire Department to more efficiently perform rescues and extrications of
trapped or incapacitated persons. The rescue basket works with the new skid unit to help us better
rescue persons who are not easily accessible by traditional vehicles. The rescue basket can also be
used for high angle rescues such as from the top of grain bins and buildings.

Please read the following press release from Compeer Financial and if you have any questions on
either grant or the equipment please contact the Reeseville Fire Department at 920-210-2510,
reesevillefire@gmail.com or go to www.reesevillefd com
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For immediate Release

Contact:
Nora Nolden, Communicabions Consultant
nora. nolden@compeer.com or (651) 245-6804

Compeer Financial Awards $450K to Emergency Response Departments
163 Emergency Response Grants Awarded in iL, MN and Wi

Sun Prairie, Wis., (October 6, 2020) -~ Compeer Financial's Fund for Rural America, the Farm Credit
cooperative's giving program, has awarded 163 grants as part of their Emergency Response Equipment
Program. totaling $450,134.

Emergency Response Equipment Grants help to offset the cost of equipment that community emergency
response departments need to carry out their important work throughout rural America. 54 of these grants,
totaling $144,168 were for COVID-18 related response needs.

These grants will directly impact the lives of 4,333 people and will touch the lives of over 1 million nural
residents.

“The Emergency Response Equipment Grant Program allows Compeer to enrich these rural communities and
potentially save lives by helping to provide essential equipment that first responders need to do their jobs,” said
Karen Schieler, Senior Corporate Giving Specialist. “COVID-19 continues to impact rural communities, and
making sure first responders are equipped to respond safely was an important part of this grant cycle. We are
proud to partner with these vital organizations for these vansty of needs.”

Since the program was established in 2018, the Fund has awarded Emergency Response Equipment Grants
to 492 agencies for a total impact of over $1.3 million. The Fund intends to offer this grant again in August
2021 to provide funding for late 2021.
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. Fee” iicOoviD19
o *_.-fmumty Testmg Site- Beaver C lam i

Date& Mondaysand Wednesdays ........ 10 am- 6 pm
Time | Ongoingstarting Nov. 23, 2020

Location ! 1701 N. Spring St
Beaver Dam, W1 53916
(Vacant Building)

|

Appointment | No appointments/ Walk-ins only/ Pre register |
before you arrive

Pre-register | register.covidconnect.wi.gov

Eligibility | Any Wisconsin Resident 5 years of age or
older

Before you go |

L ]

Please be sure to pre-register
Bathrooms will not be available to the public; please
plan ahead.

. * Masks required in the building and during check-in
;ﬁiﬁ;ﬁ;ﬁ;ﬁgg Cg é;he The Mayville testing site is no longer in operation.

health information.,

®
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Facebook Groups for GI Bill students offer
virtual support

Check out and join two Facebook groups, VetWork-
ing and MilVet to view GI Bill resources and con-
nect with others, including Veterans Benefits Ad-
ministration staff. With over 470k followers, these
groups provide an invaluable opportunity to sup-
port our Veteran community online as virtual work
and education continue.

No Veteran Should Be Without a Place to
Call Home

Free Help for Homeless Veterans Dial 1-877-
. 4AID-VET (1-877-424-3838) for 24/7 access to VA
. services for homeless and at-risk Veterans
Homeless Veteran Chat Confidential, 24/7
online support for homeless Veterans and
friends htips:// www.va.gov/homeless for
more information.

Are You a Veteran in Crisis or Concerned
About One?

- Did you know that VA offers same day ser-
vices in Primary Care and Mental Health at
172 VA Medical Centers across the country?
Make the Connection Resource Locator
Contact the Veterans Crisis Line (1-800-
273-8255 and press 1, Chat, or Text 8328255.)

' Don't know what number to call?
1-800-MyVA411 ( 800-698-2411) is never the
wrong number.

Have a concern, compliment, or recommen-
dation for VA? Call the White House VA

. Hotline at 1-855-948-2311

ATTENTION VETERANS

Army — Navy — Marines — Air Force — Coast
Guard

WWII - Korea — Vietnam — Panama — Desert

- Storm — Bosnia — Traq — Afghanistan — Many Oth-
er Campaigns

VFW Post #9392 is offering a free first year’s mem-
bership to all eligible veterans. Even if you just
need someone to talk to, the VFW is here to help.
Veterans Helping Veterans

Post Phone: 920-927-9392
Facebook.com/VFWPOST9392
Quartermaster Craig Seaver 920-296-5652

or cpbseav@yahoo.com

AL~
tanton e

VFW Post #9392 News & Events

December 22, 2020 - VFW Meeting at the
Lowell VFW Post #9392 starts at 7:30 p.m.
The VFW Post #9392 meets on the 4th Tuesday of
the month at the VFW Post, 280 South St., Lowell
WI. For more information about becoming a mem-
ber contact John Stanton, Post #9392 Commander
at 920-296-6926.

Lowell VFW is a great place for a family gath-
ering or party!

Lowell VFW Post #9293 is available to rent for
events large and small. The club holds up to 250
people for dining with a full kitchen and bar availa-
ble. Book your wedding, anniversary, birthday,
graduation, confirmation or other event. The hall is
available on short notice for a great price! Contact
Marty Stanton, at 920-296-6925 or martyrstan-
ton@gmail.com for more information and pricing.

A

“From Our Farm to
Your Family”
Naturally Grown Hemp
and CBD Products

!f
3 §i # 5 ;
Lap}ﬂf}*«%& 1 ¥
ﬂfm LLG R
wiyen $20 Gift Bag

Includes samples of CBD tincture,
pain cream and oil, holiday tea,
candies and hemp fire starter.
Let your family try CBD

Our products make
great gifts!

Tinctures, pain cream and oil, teas, olive oil, meat rubs, can-
dies, pet treats and tinctures, face cream, smokable flower
and fire starters alf with CBD oil and Hemp flower.

Fired out mote sbout £B0 and Hemp and the products we rake on owr webiite:

www.stantonlegacyacres.com

Stanton Legacy Acres, Reeseville, Wi 53579

Email: stantonlegacvacres@gmail.com

Facebook Stanton Legacy Acres LLC

Veteran and Family Owned & Operated
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Tgur our new facih‘ty and iecm how our f{}ad pantry

. and thér programs pfov;de items needed to our local

community members!

Cf:mf make it? Take a v:ﬁuai tour beginning
‘December 4th at www. ?hegafhermgsgume org.

You can also donate now on our new ‘d‘matégm‘ site:
www.thegatheringsource.com
DECEMBER 4, 2020 |3 -7 PM AND

DECEMBER 5, 2020 |12 - 4 PM
W7115 STATE ROAD 60-16, JUNEAU, WI 53039

Thank you to our event sponsors:

Al
COMPEER
Fitmamdta
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DODGELAND SCHOOL DISTRICT -/ \
NOVEMBER 2020 p anenn:

PROJECT UPDATE

= - g PROGRESS
» Bi-weekly Core Team
meetings continue; refining
oroject details
and schedules,
+ November:
75% construction
document progress et
completed.
: Sadihie - s _ * December:
Alstaff virus! Design Review presentstion on Cctober 23 Mion Construction wil
present a /9% progress
WHAT’S NEW budget revem.
Design work for all referendum :
proects confinues to move fonward
through our work groups.
The image sbove is captured from PROJECT
a special all-staf virtual Design MILESTONES
Revizw that was held on October
23 More than ) staff members » DESIGN PLANNING -
participated to waich a presentation » et 47 : now through early 2021
by District administeation, Bray ;vzméﬂﬁfa’ rendering of Aididie School colaborative . BIDDING
Architects, and Miron Construction. 0 oo .
After the pressniation, staff members joined an interactive 0&A session to provids FebiMarch 2021
comments and ask guestions sbout the baslding projects. « CONSTRUCTION -
The image above and at right i & concepiual rendening of the Mddle School cofaberative Begins April 2021 through
learning area. The ongoing design development work focuses on creating forward-thinking, surnmes of 2022
functional, and exciting new spaces for staff and students.
WHAT’S NEXT: DESIGN REVIEW VIDEO QUESTIONS? CONTACT:
The October 23 Design Review video is now available to view! it
; c o . : District Administrator
Go to v dodaeland k12 wi.us to watch the presentation video, view design concepts, faciities@dodgeland k12 wius
and leamn more about the projects. We are #DodgelandProud! 920-386-4404

{m;eaﬁng in Temoview

THANK YOU TO OUR COMMUNITY
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Dodgeland's Strive Mentoring Program & Studen
Council's?w.,_ |

When: drop off at all locations anytime Nov 30th-Dec 4th & drive in at Dodgeland Dec 5th 9-12:00
Where: Juneau Public library, Reeseville/Lowell Library & Dodgeland MS/HS

© What: new or gently used coats .
Why: the ongoing pandemic has created a burden for many in our community. Let's help them by
ensuring they have a warm coat this winter
How: drop off at any of our locations or drive into Dodgeland's MS/HS parki ng lot on December 5th to
drop off

HELP US REACH OUR COAL OF 100 COATS COLLECTED!

P, g":’?« s

Reeseville Public Library
Imagine Your Story

Santa Is Coming to Town...
Lowell that is!

Come and see Santa at the Lowell VFW
on December 12t from 1:00 — 3:00
p.m. The event will be held outside.
You can drive by and say “HI” to Santa
and drop off your list of what you want
for Christmas.

Oh, and don’t forget your goodies! San-
ta will be handing out gift bags to all the
children that attend. Santa hopes to see
you all
safely!

;:Seesegiﬂe ubli

We now receive delivery five times per week so we can
fill your holds. If you still want curbside delivery,
just call 927-7390.

Save your cash. Get books, movies, magazines, and
more for free at your library. Sign up for a library card
at the Reeseville Public Library or online at
www.GetYourLibraryCard.org.
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Shared Covenant Ministries

Lowell United Methodist Church
Cross Street, Lowell, WI
| 920-296-8436

Sunday Worship Service 10:45 a.m.
Come Join Us!

Pastor Renae Dymond
renaethepastor@gmail.com

*Additional services in Juneau and Horicon. Check
out our website or look on Facebook for additional
information. www.scmofwi.org

Not ready to attend in person? Go to YouTube and
type, &quot;Shared Covenant Ministries&quot; in
the search bar and press enter.

This image will appear with the re-
sults. Click on that option and you
will find all of the sermons Pastor
Renae and others that have been
posted. Or visit our website:
www.scmofwi.org and click on the
: &quot;Click Here to Watch&quot;

button at the center of the bottom of the page.
That will bring you to our Sermons page where you
will be able to click on any message that&#39;s
available.

As always, if you have any questions, please call
Pastor Renae at 920-296-8436 and she will do her
best to help you.

Immanuel Lutheran Church

210 Lincoln Avenue
Reeseville, Wisconsin 53579
920-927-5734

Sunday Morning In Person Worship with
Communion at 9:00 a.m.

Special Christmas services:

Sunday, December 20 at 3 p.m. -- Sunday
School Christmas Service

Thursday, December 24 at 5:30 p.m. --
Christmas Eve celebration of Jesus' birth.

Sunday School Classes for children ages 4
through 8TH Grade as well as Adult Bible
Class resumes in person Sunday, 10:30 a.m.

We are following CDC and Dodge County
Health Department guidelines for safe prac-
tices including physical distancing, face cover-
ings, and hand sanitizing.

Due to concerns about COVID19, our Christ-
mas Cookie Sale Committee has decided NOT
to have our Annual Christmas Cookie Sale this
year. We apologize to our many, many cookie
buyers for the disappointment this decision
causes you. We do hope to resume the cookie
sale in 2021.

You are invited...

Christmas Eve Service will be held with social dis-

tancing this year. Come and join us to celebrate
the birth of our Savior, Jesus Christ. Service starts

. at 7:00 p.m. Come and see the talents of both the
children and adults as we celebrate Christmas to-
gether!

---------------------------------------------------

Beaver Dam
Holiday Parade

December 5, 2020

opm

Front and Center
Streets

seceec 00000
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: "art',a food pan'try”;' ”

10 years and stifl growing strong

DRIVE UP PANTRY SERVICE — Continues on Tuesdays from 10-noon and Thursdays from 5- 7 pm. Pantry
guests should remain in their cars. A volunteer will come to you. If you are not already registered, please ‘
note you can register on our website — www.thegatheringsource.org

HOLIDAY OPEN HOUSE — — Friday, December 4 th from 4-7 and Saturday, December 5 th from noon to
4. See our new space — Learn about volunteer opportunities — Do some Christmas shopping (gift baskets
available for purchase). COVID CDC guidelines being followed

FOOD DRIVES — Because of COVID-19, The Gathering Source is encouraging monetary donations instead ;
of food donations for this holiday season. You can give online at www.thegatheringsource.org or mail a do- |
nation to us at W7115 State Road 60-16. Check out the wish list on our website. ‘

PLEASE LIKE OUR FACEBOOK PAGE AND SHARE OUR POSTS

Lakeside g4H

The Lakeside 4H has only been permitted to The Reeseville area has supported Lakeside :
__meet on-line through emails. There have not 4H for almost 75 years. As a club, they are try- _

been any activities for some time as a group. ing to fight through this Covid-19 mess just
However, through the email chain they are still ~ Iike everyone else is — the long term goal in
putting our community first! 2021 would be to have a Lakeside 4H reunion

The Lakeside 4H Club has followed through with for all members past and present.

the tradition of helping a family get a little boost The Club has decided not to go caroling this
for the Thanksgiving Holiday by providing a com- year to Elderly and shut-ins but they are trying
plete Turkey and Ham dinner with all the fix- to figure out ways to still pass on holiday cheer
ings. Asyou can see in the picture thisshould o people in our community that need it. 1
make a family very happy. Being from the area my whole life and know-
- ing the history of this club since my grand-
mother was one of the founding leaders some
of the original “Lakeside 11” are still in the ar-
ea. The whole club started about 4 miles south
of Reeseville on Hwy G in a little one room
school house. Over the course of 2021 and
this Newsletter, I would like to bring back
memories from 75 years. If you have any |
memories and would like to share them with |
me please email me your thoughts at mastrivi-
anight@yahoo.com. Please share with me
your activities, how many years you were in
the club, who was your leader and how 4H
made you the person you are today.

Have a great Holiday season everyone and we
look forward to your emails.

Eric and Sandy Salmi
Lakeside 4H Leaders
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Excerpts from A VETERAN’S STORY: A Time For
Christmas
By Pete Mecca

From The Editor

Advertisements and articles
for submission to the news-
letter may be emailed to
reesevil-
lereview@gmail.com. If you
cannot submit electronically
you are welcome to drop
your paper copies off at 300

Christmas, 1914: In the midst of the Great War one of the most
bizarre incidents took place on the battlefields of Flanders. While
British and French troops watched in amazement from trenches,
German soldiers began placing small Christmas trees outside
their own trenches across “no man’s land.” Lit candles adorned
the trees. Then the Germans sang Christmas songs with tunes fa-
miliar to all belligerents. The French and British soldiers soon
joined the singing.

North Main Street.
English-speaking German soldiers proposed a Christmas truce. . .
British and French troops readily accepted. The most common Al! S‘g)ll)n lsﬂsllons tnlllus’; e ie-
message from the Germans was, “We not fight, you no fight.” her it uestl ol oo
Some British units constructed spur-of-the-moment “Merry mon.th to be included in the
Christmas” banners and waited for a reaction. The response was flowing month’s news.
unbelievable. Advertisemont
Sworn enemies left their fighting positions and met in the middle Prices

of “no man’s land.” First, they buried their dead, then exchanged
a mishmash of improvised gifts: tobacco, chocolate cake, newspa-

_ pers, cognac and postcards. A Scot produced a soccer ball which -
was kicked around with enthusiasm. The game evolved into a reg-
ulation football match using caps and helmets laid out as goals.
The Germans won, 3-2.

Small ad: $5/line
3 line minimum
Business card: $25
1/4 page ad: $40
1/2 page ad: $75
Full page ad: $100

DELAY? 7= saos weee

FALEEEE SRR
Sciesn IR vnsme B i Love e g

The Daily Mirror Sss=messes o

e O N

All fees due in advance.

e B 4o B

Design fees to be negotiated
and billed separately. Con-
tact the editor for details.

slﬂ iﬂﬁ‘!ﬁ& ﬁﬁ&ﬂ? . SRITISH ANMD CERMAN SOLDIERS PHOTOSRAPHED mmzx,

Local Spotlight
Search

The Reeseville Review is
looking for local businesses
to feature in the Local Spot-
light articles for the winter.
If you have a business you
would like to see please
contact the editor. reesevil-
lereview@gmail.com.

The winter solstice, December 21, is the shortest day of the year.
We may have months more of winter ahead, but a little day light
will be added each day.




PROCEEDINGS OF THE VILLAGE BOARD
OF THE VILLAGE OF REESEVILLE
November 12, 2020

A duly convened meeting of the Village Board of the Village of Reeseville, Dodge County,
Wisconsin, was held in open session on November 12,2020 and called to order by Village President,
Brian Miller, at 6:30 p.m. The pledge of allegiance was recited. The following Trustees were present,
Chris Abell, Jim Bublitz, Cheryl Goodrich, Grant Rushing and Dave Snow. There is one vacant trustee
seat.

Notice of this meeting was given to the public at least 24 hours prior to the meeting by posting
the complete agenda at the Reeseville Village Hall, the Reeseville Post Office, and on the Village’s
official website.

There was no public comment or input.

The Board reviewed two letters of interest for the vacant trustee position from Jim Riege and
Debby Casperson. Discussion was had regarding the applicants. Motion by Dave Snow and seconded by

Cheryl Goodrich to appoint Debby Casperson to fill the vacant trustee position for the remaining term
expiring in April 2022. Motion carried.

The consent agenda was approved on a motion by Cheryl Goodrich and seconded by Jim Bublitz.
Motion carried. The consent agenda included approval of the general fund treasury report, the utility
treasurer’s report, minutes from the budget planning meeting and meeting minutes from the previous
Board meeting.

Representatives from Kunkel Engineering Group were not available, but an update was received
via email and read off by Christine Abell. The update was regarding the 2021 street and utility
improvement project and proposed preconstruction timeline. Motion by Dave Snow and seconded by
Grant Rushing to move forward with the proposed timeline. Motion carried. A draft Specialty Cheese
“Wastewater Treatment and Special Assessment Agreement” was presented to the Board for review.
Action was tabled due to additional questions had.

Police Chief Bahr was absent, the Board reviewed the monthly report. No further discussion was
had.

Fire Chief Gay resigned at the end of October. The Fire Commission Wﬂl be taking applications
for Fire Chief until November 25% and will interview applicants on December 274,

There was no First Responder report.

There was no Residence Board report.

Library Director Kay Kromm was absent, but the Board review the library report. There was no
further discussion.

Dean Ziegel gave a brief update on the utilities. The five hydrants scheduled to be replaced this
year will need to go out for bid again. There was no further discussion.

The Board reviewed the proposed 2021 USDA sewer budget. Motion by Jim Bublitz and
seconded by Cheryl Goodrich to approve the 2021 USDA sewer budget. Motion carried.

1




The utility billing software that the Village recently switched to, now offers a public alert system.
Residents will be able sign up to receive important notices via phone (call or text) and email. The alerts
could be for anything important that needs to get to residents immediately. Motion by Dave Snow and
seconded by Debby Casperson to approve purchasing the Alert Messaging level 1. Motion carried.

Dean Ziegel gave an update on the streets. Dean thanked Gary Kohn for his help with leaf and
brush pickup and Dave Snow for mulching the leaves in the park. Residents did a great job with piling
leaves and brush. The last day for brush pickup is November 16™ and the last day for leaf pickup is
November 19®. Winter parking regulations will go into effect November 15, Dave Snow thanked Dean
and Gary for the great job they’ve been doing,

Discussion was had on removing the excess debris from the seal coating. Dean will talk to the
County and Jeff Caine about sweeping off the excess debris.

An offer by Jeff Caine to purchase the former DPW truck, a 2009 Ford F250, was reviewed by
the Board. The offer proposed an even exchange for the truck and plow for the entire slag seal work on
Commerce Drive, Danville Road and portion of Firehouse Dr. Motion by Jim Bublitz and seconded by
Dave Snow to accept the offer. Motion carried.

The Village didn’t receive any offers on the former police squad. Discussion was had on what to
do next. The sale of the squad was tabled.

Resolution 2020-11 “Resolution to Increase the Wages for the Clerk-Treasurer, DPW
Superintendent and Utility Treasurer” was reviewed by the Board. Motion by Jim Bublitz and seconded
by Grant Rushing to adopt Resolution 2020-11. Chris Abell abstained, motion carried.

Ordinance A-130 “An Ordinance Appropriating the Necessary Funds for the Governing and
Administration of the Village of Reeseville for the Year 2021” was approved on a motion by Jim Bublitz
and seconded by Cheryl Goodrich. Motion carried.

The Board approved the 2021 Dodge County Humane Society contract for $1,100 on a motion by
Chris Abell and seconded by Jim Bublitz. Motion carried.

No donation was made to American Legion Auxiliary for Christmas bags since the event was
canceled this year due to COVID-19.

Dave Snow gave an update on the Public Health and Welfare committee. Chief Bahr had noted
that he visited a few properties for junk notices. There was no update on the code book project, the
committee needs to meet to review and work on the workbook drafted by General Code. Discussion was
had regarding a business in a tax-exempt property that doesn’t currently receive garbage/recycling
collection services. The Board determined that the business would need to contract with Badgerland

directly.

Lawn mowing bidding will need to happen in early 2021. A bidding notice will be placed in the
Watertown Daily Times.

The Board discussed issues regarding the baseball field fence. Recently a herd of cattle were on
the field due their fence breaking. The cattle fence needs to be moved back off of the Village’s property
line. There was a motion by Cheryl Goodrich and seconded by Chris Abell to have Kunkel Engincering
find and mark the property lines of the baseball field, so further action can be taken at a later date. Motion

carried.



Cheryl Goodrich gave a brief update on the Community Center. Spectrum has been temporarily
suspended to save money. Some maintenance work needs to be done including trimming up the shrubs

and cleaning the gutters. It was brought up
Community Center, due to the pandemic. C

that a potential customer was turned away from renting the

heryl will check into it; the Community Center Board has not

suspended rentals.
There was no Recreation Department report.

President Brian Miller made the following committee appointment recommendations:

COMMITTEE CHAIRMAN MEMBER MEMBER
Protection of Persons, Chris Abell Dave Snow Debby Casperson
Property & Safety
Utilities Grant Rushing Cheryl Goodrich Dave Snow
Streets and Alleys Cheryl Goodrich Jim Bublitz Debby Casperson
Personnel & Finance Jim Bublitz Chris Abell Grant Rushing
Public Health & Dave Snow Chris Abell Jim Bublitz
Welfare
Public Property Debby Casperson Cheryl Goodrich Grant Rushing

Motion by Chris Abell and seconded by Dave Snow to approve the appointments. Motion carried.
The board discussed future agenda items.

The following bills were reviewed by the Board:

BP $149.63 United States Treasury $2,733.46
WI Department of Revenue $542.77 Ziegel, Dean $1,503.30
Ziegel, Dean $1,504.28 Abell, Christine $1,466.70
Abell, Christine $1,250.80 Beal, Denise $315.04
Kromm, Darrell $30.47 Kohn, Gary $213.26
Kromm, Kay $138.52 Harmsen, Derek $157.46
Bahr, Scott $386.66 Westphal, Janet $209.44
Kromm, Kay $1,283.53 Rehberg, Kittara $208.01
Gregory, Sarah $623.64 Ziegel, Dean $1,540.22
Advanced Disposal $3,797.40 APG of Southern WI $360.00
Cardmember Services $1,432.81 Cory’s Lawn & Snow Service $400.00
Dave Snow $60.00 Diggers Hotline $1.85
Dodgeland School District $746.87 Elbert & Wolter LTD $1,000.00
Election Systems & Software $367.50 General Communications $180.65
GFC Leasing $346.65 Hometown Glass $362.50
Intuit QuickBooks $195.98 J&K Security Solutions $318.61
Joan Beal $232.75 Joan Dykstra $121.00
Johns Fire Protection $613.6 Kay Kromm $205.54
Kunkel Engineering Group $2,403.93 Lauersdorf Excavating $565.00
Lifestar EMS $1,091.95 Lite 11 LLC $1,490.00
Mary Kromm $136.75 Mid-American Research Chemical $1,503.23



MMC-BD HealthWORKS
Municipal Law & Litigation Group
Phyllis Schulz

Reeseville Sewer Utility

TDS

Tri-County Maintenance

US Cellular

We-Energies

TIF 3
Caine Warehousing LTD

Fire Tax Checking
Jefferson Fire & Safety

Water Utility
Hawkins

Village of Reeseville
We-Energies
WI State Lab of Hygiene

$114.00
$542.60
$232.75
$3,837.34
$45.22
$140.87
$39.00
$2,689.24

$56,589.00

$2,111.60

$787.90
$5,156.34
$808.50
$980.00

Monarch Library Systems
Pamela Leistico

Reeseville Fire Department
Reeseville Water Utility
TDS

US Cellular

US Cellular

Transfer to TIF 3

Specialty Cheese Company
(upon execution of wastewater agreement)

Sewer Utility
Dodge County Highway Department

Hawkins

LV Laboratories
Village of Reeseville
Water Essentials
We-Energies
William/Reid

$1.95
$121.00
$238.27
$5,028.81
$310.80
$1.70
$73.55
$139,368.53

$92,069.00

$186.74
$2,067.77
$1,659.00
$5,348.89
$160.00
$3,663.28
$890.00

Motion by Jim Bublitz and seconded by Dave Snow that the bills be approved and the Clerk-
Treasurer be instructed to draw orders for the same. Motion carried.

Motion by Jim Bublitz and seconded by Chris Abell to adjourn the meeting. Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 8:04 p.m.

Christine Abell, Clerk-Treasurer



